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Memorandum 

To: Economic Development Commission 

From: Krista Linke, Community Development Director 

Date: December 4, 2018 

Re: Mitsubishi Heavy Industries Climate Control, Inc. – Request for Waiver of Non-

Compliance (Resolutions 2013-06/2013-31) 

 
On March 4th, 2013, the Franklin Common Council passed Resolution Number 2013-06, and on 

December 16th, 2013 passed Resolution Number 2013-31 amending Resolution Number 2013-06, 

approving a 10-year tax abatement on real property with a 2% economic development fee for 

Mitsubishi Heavy Industries Climate Control, Inc.  located at 1200 N. Mitsubishi Parkway.  The 

abatement was for a 10,500 square foot new building on the northwest end of the current 

Mitsubishi plant. It was estimated to cost $913,793 to construct and would result in the creation of 

9 new jobs with total salaries of $353c433. 

 

Mitsubishi Heavy Industries Climate Control, Inc.  submitted their 2015, 2016, 2017, and 2018 

Compliance reports timely and all were approved by EDC and City Council as demonstrated in 

attached documents.  Mitsubishi Heavy Industries Climate Control, Inc. has not received the tax 

abatement deductions. After talking to the Johnson County Auditor’s offices, they were informed 

they need to file a Form 322 RE for the real property tax deduction, which they have done. They did 

not know they were required to file this form with the county.  

 

Mitsubishi Heavy Industries Climate Control, Inc. has had to pay taxes in full.  The remedy to this 

situation is for the City of Franklin to pass a waiver of non-compliance for the failure to fill out the 

required county forms. It is my understanding from the county, that once the waiver of non-

compliance is granted, a credit will be given on taxes moving forward. A resolution will be prepared 

for the City Council to review and approve for this purpose, if that is what the Economic 

Development Commission chooses to recommend. 

 
If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact me directly at 346-1250. 
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